
 
 

 
 

Friday, 20 June 2025 

During the first week of the Easter Holidays, 50 students and 6 staff members went on the school's annual 

ski trip.  It was an incredible holiday full of memorable moments and memories created that will last a 

lifetime. 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Headteacher Message 

Dear Parents/Carers and Students,  

I hope you are all safe and well. Please click on the image below to be directed to this 

week’s Head Teacher Message. 

 

 

 

 

 

Please like and subscribe to be made aware of all new and                                

exciting St Joseph’s content.  

St Joseph, pray for us. 

Mr Stapleton 
“The glory of God is a 

human being fully alive!” 

Newsletter 

St Joseph’s Catholic High School 

Friday 20th June 2025 

 

 

 

 

 

 

National School Sports 
Week 

This week, we proudly 
celebrated National School 

Sport Week, giving our 
students the chance to get 

active in exciting and 
unique ways beyond the 

traditional sports 
curriculum. Our focus was 

on alternative sports 
experiences, and the week 

was packed with 
memorable activities that 
inspired, challenged and 

educated our young 
athletes. 

Please see more 
information and photos on 

pages 7-9. 
 

 

 

 

 

https://youtu.be/R82jzFHx-4o
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Theme of the Week – Corpus Christi 
Sunday’s gospel is probably one we are all familiar with, Jesus feeds the 5,000. 
This is not the first miracle Jesus performs but quite a grand one. There are 5,000 
people and Jesus feeds them all from only 5 loaves and two fish. The disciples had 
just returned from being sent by Jesus where they were given power and 
authority from Him over diseases and demons, to preach and to heal everywhere. 
They did this but on their return a challenge was put in front of them of a crowd 
of hungry people and Jesus said ‘You give them something to eat.’ Even though 
the disciples had been given the power to cast out demons, here they limited 
themselves in what they were able to do, simply saying ‘We have no more than 
five loaves and two fish — unless we are to go and buy food for all these 
people.’ Quickly the disciples had forgotten what God had previously provided 
them but Jesus knew that God would provide all that they needed to sustain 
them. Every week at Mass we share a special meal together. We believe that, 
through the power of God, the bread and wine that we share at Communion 
becomes the body (Corpus Christi) and blood of Jesus, who gives himself to each 
of us in a very special way. 
 
In the Gospel reading, the place they were was isolated, but close enough to be 
able to procure food from more populated areas should this be necessary. Jesus’ 
actions over the food are in thanksgiving, and the actions of the apostles when 
they go out and feed the crowd is one of the abundance of provision God 
provides. This indicates that Jesus provides for his people through the Church. 
The feast on Sunday celebrates the living presence of Christ, which we know is in 
the gift of his body and blood in the Eucharist. 
 
Sometimes we may long for food and refuge and a place to belong. As Catholics, 
the Eucharist is the place that satisfies these needs on our life journey. We 
understand the Gospel, in the context of the Eucharist, as being the way 
throughout history in which Jesus feeds the people who hunger and thirst for real 
‘food’ and real ‘drink’. As you approach Jesus within our school, what kind of 
things do you hunger for, and how does Jesus satisfy these hungers? How can we 
be more grateful in what God provides us and then be more generous in sharing 
this with others? During this week be aware of your responsibility to feed others, 
within your family, friends and the community around you. Find a way to give 
practical help and support to someone in need. 
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Pupil Nominations of the Week 

 
 

 
 
 

Homework Superstar 
 

Year 9 Brianne Barrozo 

 
 
 
Year 7 News 
A reminder that Parents’ Evening is less than 2 weeks away, please make sure that all have signed up to it 

via ParentPay. Appointments can be made from 4:15pm, all the way through to 7pm. Students are still 

booking appointments with each teacher. The aim is that all students should see all of their teachers. 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Mr Cooper-Santos – Head of Year 7 

 
Year 8 News 
Another fantastic week in Year 8. This week was National School Sports Week; it was great to see all of the 

Year 8 students taking part in the House Competitions in PE, rowing at Dorney Lake and VR Hado. I hope 

you had a great week celebrating sport at St Joseph's.  

As always, equipment and homework are a large section of the negatives we have received this week. Let’s 

be prepared and organised! 

Have a great sunny weekend, look after your loved ones. 

Mr Hunt – Head of Year 8 

 
 

Year 7 
Ugo Ibekwe and Rosbel Joyson 

     
Year 8 

Kacper Dera and Amelia Lipnicka 
   

Year 9 
Dean De Guzman and Michalina Branska, as voted for by the Year 9 Tutors. 

  

Year 10 
Celine Sidyk and Santiago Wilk Caballero for receiving the most positive points this week. 

 

Year 12 
Filip Marczuk for being Faith-Filled and Hopeful and MJ Visitacion for the most positive points and her 

commitment to the wider life of the school. 
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Year 9 News  
Students in Year 9 have had the opportunity this week to take part in Girls' Football with Brentford FC, 

rowing, and a fitness session and simulator with the British Horse Racing School. All of these opportunities 

were approached with enthusiasm and all students have enjoyed these external sessions. 

Other students have taken part in Softball and Rounders Inter-Form competitions, gaining valuable points 

for their House as we enter the final term before the House Cup is decided. 

I hope you enjoy the scorcher of a weekend and look forward to seeing you all on Monday. 

Miss McCormack – Head of Year 9 

 
 
Year 10 News 
I want to take a moment to congratulate all of Year 10 on a fantastic first week of your PPEs. Your focus, 

resilience and commitment to your studies have truly impressed us. It's clear that you've taken these 

assessments seriously and are already laying the groundwork for a successful Year 11. 

As we look ahead, we encourage you to keep this positive momentum going. The habits you’re building 

now - staying organised, revising regularly and seeking support when needed will serve you well as you 

continue your journey toward your final exams. 

Keep up the great work, Year 10. One more week of exams to go!  

Have a lovely weekend. 

Miss Joseph – Head of Year 10 

 

Year 12 News 
This week saw the beginning of the PPE exam period for Year 12. Students continue to attend lessons 

outside of exam times and when they do not have lessons or exams, they have been quietly focused on 

revision around the school.   

Last week, our final few candidates for Head Boy and Head Girl made short speeches in front of all Staff 

about their suitability for the role. Speaking in front of a large group of adults, including all of their teachers, 

is no small feat, so we are incredibly proud of the way that they rose to the challenge and spoke 

magnificently! The final results for Head Boy and Head Girl, plus their Deputies, will be announced in the 

coming days. 

Miss Stevens – Head of Year 12 
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Music Department - End of Term Mass 

If you are interested in participating in the choir or the musicians for Mass, please let 

Miss Ure know by 27th June. 

 

 

Free Bike Marking with Thames Valley Police – Monday 7th July 2025 

On Monday 7th July, Thames Valley Police will be visiting the school to offer free bike marking in partnership 

with the National Cycle Database | BikeRegister. This is a great opportunity to help protect your bike from 

theft. 

To take part, students will need to bring their bikes to school and have parental permission to register their 

details (name, address, phone number, email) with BikeRegister. Permission should be provided via 

ParentPay. 

To learn more about how bike marking works, watch this short video: How it Works | BikeRegister 

 

 

 

Slough Museum Event 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.bikeregister.com/
https://www.bikeregister.com/advice/how-it-works
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National School Sports Week  

This week, we proudly celebrated National School Sport Week, giving our students the chance to get 
active in exciting and unique ways beyond the traditional sports curriculum. Our focus was on alternative 
sports experiences, and the week was packed with memorable activities that inspired, challenged and 
educated our young athletes. 

Highlights from the week included: 

• Rowing at Dorney Lake – Students enjoyed the thrill of rowing on one of the UK’s Olympic 
venues, experiencing teamwork, discipline and the physical demands of this water sport. 

• A Day at Ascot Races – Students witnessed the grandeur of the Royal Procession and had the 
unique opportunity to observe live horse racing, meet the mascot scotty and try a VR horse race 
on a simulator. 

• Coaching from a Brentford FC Player – A professional footballer visited to lead a training session, 
followed by an insightful Q&A where students discovered what life is like as an athlete. 
Discussions covered nutrition, training routines and pathways into a football career. 

• HADO – Virtual Reality Dodgeball – Combining technology and fitness, HADO challenged students 
with a high-energy HIIT-style workout. This immersive game encouraged strategic thinking, 
movement and coordination in a fun, futuristic setting. 

• Visit from the British Racing School – Students tested their skills on a racing simulator and took 
part in jockey training activities, gaining first-hand insight into the fitness and technique required 
in horse racing. 

The variety of activities gave students the opportunity to explore new sports, learn from professionals and 
understand the diverse possibilities within the world of sport. It was an action-packed week that 
promoted physical activity, broadened horizons and most importantly, was full of fun and inspiration. 

Well done to all students for taking part so enthusiastically – and a huge thank you to the PE 
department and visitors who made it all possible! 
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More pictures below: 
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House Competitions 

Lots of fun was had during the 'I'm a Student Get Me Out Of Here!' House Competition last week.  

Congratulations to Peter – the winning House! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Science Club 

Students enjoyed learning the basics of forensic science – reading messages written by invisible ink, 

fingerprint analysis and investigating the modelling of chemical compounds using moly mods.  
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Geography Club 

Students showcased a collection of creative display items made from plastic waste and bottle caps. These 

art pieces highlight the urgent issue of ocean pollution and its devastating effects on marine ecosystems. 

Through their work, students drew attention to the harm caused to sea birds, fish and turtles – many of 

which suffer injury or death due to plastic ingestion or entanglement. The displays demonstrated how 

everyday waste can be thoughtfully repurposed to create something meaningful, while also encouraging 

greater care for our environment. 
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Menu 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

EAL NEWS 
 (English as an Additional Languages) 

 
 

Did You Know?  

Research shows that at the age of 11, a parent is as important as a 

teacher in a child’s education. When parents are involved in their 

child’s education, children do better on a wide range of measures. 

These positive effects include: 

• Better behaviour 

• More confidence and greater self-esteem 

• More enthusiasm about learning 

• Better results etc. 

“It’s what parents do rather than who they are that counts.” 

Professor Charles Desforges, University of Exeter 

 

Talk to your children about what they are doing in subjects, in their 

first language. If they do not understand, encourage them to use:  

• A dictionary  

• Google Translate 

In fact, John Hattie's seminal 2008 study, Visible Learning: A 

Synthesis of Over 800 Meta-Analyses Relating to Achievement, found 

that "the effect of parental engagement over a student's school 

career is equivalent to adding two or three years to that student's 

education". 

 

Free Online Resources 

Useful Internet website for English exercises for all levels: 

https://agendaweb.org/ 

 

http://translate.google.com/
https://agendaweb.org/

